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Meadow Creek Townhomes 

PRJ22-011 (MAJ23-002, DR23-010, CUP23-020) 

Resubmittal Narrative 

5/8/24 

 

The package of documents submitted on this date shall constitute the complete 
resubmittal of application documents in response to the comments in the letters received 
by applicants in an email from city planner Sachnoor Bisla on 12/12/23. 

The project design submitted in this resubmittal is essentially the same as the design 
submitted in the original application submittal. The main difference being a reconfiguration 
of the street layout to comply with the 30-50’ required building setback from Colgan Creek 
as noted in the EDS comment letter. Please note that the project now proposes 62 units, 
which is down one unit from the original 63 unit proposal. All of the building units are 
located more than 50’ from the top of bank of Colgan creek, except for Lot 1, which is about 
38’ at the corner of the unit. This still complies with the 30’ creek setback that was 
originally assigned to this area and expanded to 50’ in recent years. The neighboring 
development, Colgan Village, has units that are in the 30’ range from the creek top of bank 
as a reference. 

The project description that was submitted with the original submittal is still valid as a 
response to previous city design concept hearings.  

Please see the response letters for our response to each comment received by the various 
departments and agencies. 

Thank you and we look forward to moving the project forward. 

 

 



Meadow Creek Townhomes 

PRJ22-011 (MAJ23-002, DR23-010, CUP23-020) 

3rd Submittal Narrative 

11/13/24 

 

The package of documents submitted on this date shall constitute the complete 
resubmittal of application documents in response to the comments received at the 
Waterways Advisory Committee on 6/27/24 after a second submittal of documents was 
made in May of 2024.  

At the WAC hearing, we learned more specifics about the 50’ required setback restrictions 
from the Colgan Creek top of bank and had to make some site plan revisions to comply. We 
also heard from Committee members regarding what elements they desired to be within 
the setback and facing the creek area. The primary changes that occurred were to move the 
large open space element and park space from the center of the site to the area bordering 
the creek. We also made sure that paving and other nonplant improvements were placed 
outside of the 50’ setback. The way we achieved this was to have the front of the buildings 
face the open space and creek and place the drive alleys and garages to the other side.  

Otherwise, the project remains in substantial compliance with the original submittal. The 
unit count is at 62 units and the architecture remains the same as the previous submittal. 
Parking and circulation are similar to previous submittals, but were modified somewhat to 
accommodate the required changes. 

The project descriptions, response letters, and other related documents that were 
submitted with the original submittal and at the 2nd submittal are still valid as a response to 
previous city design concept hearings as well as to the comment letters received after the 
original submittal. 

Thank you and we look forward to moving the project forward. 
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